South Llano Watershed Alliance

Meeting Date: October 10, 2009

Report Date:    October 12, 2009

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
In Attendance:
Margaret Akers

Tyson Broad
Walter Curry
Scott Richardson

Discussion:
1. Three Board members constituted a quorum. Tyson was present as special advisor.
2. The minutes of September 12, 2009 meeting were approved with no corrections. 
3. Walter reported that the 501C3 fee has been reimbursed by EDF. Current balance is $1019.
4. Walter presented the recommendation by Donnie Coleman and Rick Wilson to elect Gary Dick to the Board. It was agreed that someone must be a member before being eligible for the Board. Walter will discuss this with Donnie.
5. Walter presented the recommendation by Scott Richardson to elect Tom Arsuffi to the Board. Margaret moved and Scott seconded a motion for election. Walter said he had not received comments regarding Tom. Motion to elect carried. Walter will notify Tom.

6. Walter suggested there might be value in soliciting endorsements of the Alliance from recognized organizations such as Texas Tech, Texas Parks and Wildlife, etc. This is another means to establishing credibility for the Alliance as we apply for grants in the future.

7. Walter said the membership will be tax deductible with some conditions. He will clarify what conditions would compromise the deductible status such as the value of the business listing of the Patrons on the website.
8. Tyson reported the “member only” page is on the website. Further discussion is needed to agree on how to best use this page. Scott and Martha are working with Tyson on website management.
9. Walter still need to talk with TXDOT about adopting the highway between Flatrock and 377.

10. Scott is talking with school science teachers to get the students focused on some type of project. The results might be featured on the website to increase interest in the site. More discussion is needed.

11. Tyson indicated we missed the opportunity for applying for grant with Dixon this year.
12. Tyson has secured funding for three days of attendance at the annual water seminar given by Texas River Network scheduled for November 16-18 in San Marcos. It is an excellent program. Walter and Scott expressed interest. They will check their calendars and resolve it this next week. There may be an option for one other attendee. Walter recommended it be a Board member for leadership training.
13. Russell Cott emailed Walter about being part of one of the educational forums. He also mentioned the forums would be a great opportunity for people to get required continuing education credits such as licensed applicators. Walter is going to discuss this with him next week.

14. Scott shared information about the meeting with Texas Tech staff last week regarding shared project efforts. In particular TT is working on documenting oral histories of local residents about the floods in the area. Margaret shared some of her memories and is scheduled to meet with TT staff. Partnering with TT seems very promising and they may also be a source of some project funding. Scott noted information the Alliance would like to have regarding history of the watershed. He will communicate this to Megan (TT) and ask her to include questions relating to these issues as she can.
15. Scott has created a base map of the area included in the South Llano watershed. Some discussion of what information or survey would be valuable about the watershed illustrated the need to be very clear about the scope of any survey we pursue.

16. Tyson will contact the group that presents the Riparian Workshop to see if we can host that one day event this coming May. 

17. Margaret mentioned the North Concho project where land owners got together to implement a cedar removal program. This kind of cooperative example might interest our community.

18. Discussion of land owner concerns cited the importance of respecting private property access for tourists. The Alliance might play a role in educating organized groups and individuals about the “rules of the road” when it comes to touring back roads and respecting private property.

19. Content for the next education public meeting will focus on riparian areas. Walter will investigate who could present the particulars of riparian conservations grants. Tyson will ask if a representative of the workshop could make a brief presentation of the content of the workshop. Scott will get more information on a unique program from Texas Tech about land owners coming together to create corridors along a waterway for wildlife. He will also ask them about a discussion of turkey habitat. Walter will ask TPW about the park’s approach to turkey habitat, breeding, etc. The program needs to be resolved and publicized by mid October for a November 12 or 14 presentation.
20. The next Board meeting was set for November 7, 2009 at 1:00pm. 

End of Minutes

Minutes Prepared By: Walter Curry
